
Sturgeon in denial about her education
priority pledge

4 Apr 2019

Nicola Sturgeon is “in denial” about the fact she’s failed to act on her now
infamous pledge to make education a number one priority.

At First Minister’s Questions today, she was presented with more statistics
exposing how education was suffering on the SNP’s watch.

Scottish Conservative interim leader Jackson Carlaw pointed to figures
showing a reduction of subjects on offer in Scotland’s schools.

Earlier this week, Universities Scotland said students were losing out as a
result, particularly those from more deprived areas.

It follows reports that there are now 3100 fewer teachers than when the SNP
took power in 2007.

And only yesterday, Scotland’s chief inspector of education confirmed that
failure to recruit teachers “can and in some cases does limit opportunities
to lead extensive curriculum improvement”.

Scottish Conservative interim leader Jackson Carlaw said:

“Nicola Sturgeon has nowhere to hide on this issue.

“Her party has been in sole charge of Scotland’s education system since 2007,
and she made her own pledge that education would be her top priority on
becoming First Minister.

“Clearly that has not been the case, because in a range of areas performance
on education continues to be struggle.

“She’s in denial about that pledge, and the fact is she’s failed to act on
it.

“She now has to explain to Scotland’s pupils and teachers why she’s failed to
come good on this promise.”
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Mental health staff numbers drop
‘significantly’

26 Mar 2019

The number of mental health professionals working in Scotland’s NHS has
dropped significantly, despite SNP pledges to make the issue a priority.

Figures released today show there were 269 fewer workers in 2018 than the
previous year.

The ISD Scotland report also revealed the 10,463 registered last year is
significantly fewer than the 10,873 working in 2015.

In addition, bed numbers have reduced, with 3941 psychiatric beds in 2018,
compared to 4015 the year before, and 4376 in 2014.

The research shows geographical differences in staff numbers, with NHS
Tayside enjoying a far higher number of mental health staff per head of
population than health boards in Lanarkshire and the Highlands.

Scottish Conservative mental health spokeswoman Annie Wells said:

“All political parties have agreed to make mental health a priority, yet the
only ones with any power have completely failed to do so.

“How can the SNP government tell the people of Scotland that this issue is
important to them, while overseeing such a significant reduction in staff?

“Not only have the numbers of workers dropped, but Scotland’s population has
increased and aged, while mental health problems are now increasingly common.

“This points yet again to disastrous workforce planning by the SNP
government.

“That leaves vulnerable patients in the lurch, and increases the strain on
the hard working staff who remain on these wards.”

Hundreds waiting too long for drug and
alcohol treatment

26 Mar 2019
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Hundreds of Scots with drug and alcohol problems are waiting too long for
treatment, new figures have revealed today.

There are currently 364 patients who have been waiting for more than six
weeks for NHS help to tackle drug and alcohol addiction, around 14 per cent
of all those seeking support.

That’s an increase from 9 per cent, or 236 people, at the same point last
year.

The statistics were published by ISD Scotland, and show some people are even
being forced to wait more than 18 weeks for treatment to start.

Even prisoners are receiving a better service than patients on the outside,
with almost all inmates getting help within three weeks.

A postcode lottery was also revealed; just 80 per cent of addicts in the
Lothians are seen within three weeks, compared to almost everyone in places
like Forth Valley and Lanarkshire.

The Scottish Conservatives said the war on drugs would never be won unless
all patients seeking help received treatment urgently.

At First Minister’s Questions last week, interim leader Jackson Carlaw
highlighted examples of drug rehabilitation services being snubbed for cash
while government money was poured into methadone programmes and centres
allowing heroin addicts to inject drugs under NHS supervision.

Scottish Conservative public health spokeswoman Annie Wells said:

“Scotland is getting worse at providing prompt help to patients with drug and
alcohol problems.

“This should be an absolute priority for the SNP government to sort out.

“Someone battling these issues simply can’t wait for several weeks to go by
without getting some kind of support.

“It’s time the SNP changed its approach here.

“Instead of creating centres to help people inject heroin, or pouring
millions into methadone programmes, it should be focusing on getting people
off drugs altogether.

“That’s what the patients themselves want, and failure to provide help on
time to those who seek it simply isn’t good enough.”



Sturgeon’s Brexit march attendance ‘a
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24 Mar 2019

Nicola Sturgeon’s attendance at a Brexit protest march in London has been
described as a “scam” to stoke up support for independence.

The First Minister spent the weekend addressing crowds opposed to leaving the
EU, and even posed for “selfies” with Tony Blair’s right-hand man Alastair
Campbell.

And today she appeared in TV studios to say the case for independence had
been made “very, very powerfully” as a result.

The Scottish Conservatives said that revealed the true motive of her visit,
and that she had nothing of substance to offer the Brexit debate itself.

Scottish Conservative constitution spokesman Adam Tomkins said:

“Nicola Sturgeon’s visit to London was a scam.

“She wasn’t there because she cares about the UK leaving the EU, or to try
and influence proceedings in coming days.

“She was there to agitate for a second independence referendum, and to set
Scotland up for even more years of division.

“Independence is the only thing on her radar. Her obsession is stopping
Scotland from getting on and doing the things that really matter to people.

“And just as the SNP’s posturing on the Iraq war was opportunistic, so too is
Nicola Sturgeon’s opposition to Brexit – as her grinning selfie with Alastair
Campbell proves.”

SNP must change tack on drugs

21 Mar 2019
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The SNP must change tack on drugs policy to cut deaths and reduce addiction,
the Scottish Conservatives have said.

At First Minister’s Questions today, interim leader Jackson Carlaw pointed to
examples of rehabilitation and support programmes which were short of either
funding or NHS referrals.

He asked Nicola Sturgeon why her government was more enthusiastic about
spending millions on methadone programmes and so-called “fix rooms” – where
heroin addicts can access drugs on the NHS and inject them in a government-
funded facility.

Nearly 1000 people died as a result of taking drugs last year in Scotland,
one of the highest levels in the western world.

The statistics have got continually poorer over the last decade, in which
time the SNP government has launched two drug strategies.

Today, Mr Carlaw cited a project in Barlinnie prison which is under threat,
despite helping inmates with addiction change their lives, and a Lothians
hospital which doesn’t receive NHS patients, but can help addicts from other
countries referred there.

Scottish Conservative interim leader Jackson Carlaw said:

“Over the last 10 years, the SNP has launched two major drugs strategies.

“But in that time, drugs deaths in Scotland have doubled and we’re now on
course to have the highest level in Europe.

“That shows the SNP government approach on this matter has been a failure.

“Its priorities seem to be spending millions on methadone and opening
facilities to help heroin addicts take the drugs which have ruined their
lives.

“Instead, resources should be focused on helping drug addicts recover, and
build their lives back up again.”


